[image: image1.png]



MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY DECEMBER 4TH 2012 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING EISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
Present: The Mayor Councillor Peter Hardy ( in the Chair) Councilor’s Mrs E Oades, E Silverwood, J.Cameron, K.Wright, K.Beckett, P.Hodgson, D.Murrey, M.McIver

1. Apologies for absence: none received
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2) members interests and councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. Cllr Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters.

3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt O’Donoghue reported on the information circulated to members and introduced Sgt. Paul Beresford of the Traffic Police. Sgt. Beresford explained KGS are unfortunately not cooperating in working with other agencies on a travel plan to ease congestion. Cllr Oades would like to see Road Safety Groups directly involved. Members requested that the side roads to Ribby Road in the KGS vicinity are checked for yellow lines to improve line of sight for motorists and cyclists joining Ribby Road. In addition Bryning Fern Lane and Freckleton Street continue to have parking problems.  It was explained that Police resources are reducing in particular is was seen as a poor use of Police resources to have Lancashire Parking Services staff accompanied by a police representative. Cllr. Hardy reported on Police response to a broken down lorry at the Carr Lane /Dowbridge junction. All other Policing in the town is satisfactory with a general reduction of offences in all areas.
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on Tuesday December 4th 2012: approved.
5. Approval of the minutes of council held on Tuesday November 6th 2012: approved

6. Matters arising: Cllr. Beckett reported on his attendance at a pub watch meeting with Police and Licensees. Past Mayors badges the Clerk reported on the cost of past Mayors badges and additional links for the Mayors chain. Resolved that one Past Mayors Badge per Past Mayor be issued and dates engraved on the reverse: links for the Mayors Chain restricted to new members with the dates of ‘repeat’ Mayoral years added to existing links. Fracking- regulations will be strict but the progress is out of the control of local councils as Fracking now has central government approval to continue. Honorary Solicitor approved; that the clerk write to Coupe Bradbury thanking them for their invaluable services in the transfer of parks and open spaces. The clerk to also write to request Coupe Bradbury continuance in an Honorary Solicitor role for this council. The clerk to source a suitable gift of appreciation from the Town council to Coupe Bradbury. The clerk to write to Mr. Raymond Green explaining that with the increased workload of the parks and open spaces in particular council agreed that a local solicitor with a permanent presence in the town was vital.
7. Mayor’s announcements: the Mayor reported on the many appointments attended and on the arrangements for the Blessing of the Crib on Wednesday December 5th 2012.

8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: the clerk reported the NABMA agreement is now ready to be circulated to LCC FBC and Coupe Bradbury. Council office usage continues to be discussed by FBC. Resolved to revisit this in 2013.
9. POAS report: circulated to members in addition:

a. The ‘In Bloom’ group has decided that the pieces commissioned for the Jubilee and Olympic year be re sited as follows; the Olympic torch moved to Town End Garden, the Crown to the Morrison’s entrance on the right and the Orb back to the Market Square. The old benches at Town End Gardens will be refurbished in the New Year. 

b. Cllr Cameron reported that some of the planning to the rear of the Cenotaph appears to be inappropriate to the site and needs moving or trimming back. 
c. Cllr Oades reported that LCC have agreed in principal the transfer of Heads of Terms for Maryfield. Details to be sent to the Hon. Solicitor for advice on the wall extending the length. All maintenance will continue to be the responsibility of LCC.
d. Cenotaph and park lighting; the clerk reported the up lighters to the Cenotaph do not appear to be working and one lamp standard is out on the upper walkway.

e. Cllr Oades reported on the tubs and summer planting which she feels could be outsourced to HMP – HMP are willing to undertake this within 2013 planting provided and in future years to grow on suitable planting in house.

f. Cllr Beckett reported on the improvements to the pathways at Station Road and the Birley Street park works which are now complete.

g. Tree works: the clerk reported on the increase of St. Georges’ residents reporting tree works required. Noted this three‘d’s are applied by the contractor ‘dead dying or dangerous ‘. All works required are on a rolling program other than dangerous which will be dealt with immediately.
10. KWBG: The Chair, Cllr Silverwood reported the radio license shop watch scheme is nearing completion with members required to pay an additional £75.00 per annum. It is hoped that the multiple stores in town will join as it is their stock which is most at risk. The £10k grant from FBC is now in KTC account and will be used to compliment the LCC works on pavement and planters plus any other council suggestions.

11. Planning:

a. 12/0700    Arundel Lodge Wesham KTC no objections

b. 12/0688    Andrea House Freckleton Road KTC no objections

c. 12/0616 
Lloyds Bank KTC no objections

d. Members noted the Georges Garage appeal has been withdrawn

12. Finance report: 
a. the monthly report approved – changes will be made in the new financial year continuing income and expenditure

b. Precept 2013/14: moved to the January meeting it should be noted a capping system will come in in 2013 which member need to note. Pressure will be put on FBC to pay an outstanding account from July( note an email to the Chief Executive the day after this meeting  resulted in immediate payment)
13. Licensing: Cllr Beckett reported in depth on the meeting attended and on the condition of public houses in the town. Cold calling in the town to be investigated as it is felt there would be public support and it has been in place in Wrea Green

14. Rural Splash – update. No report

15. Highways: Cllr Odes/ Cllr Cameron reported on various repairs required including Ribby Road at the junction with Mellor Road

16.  Cycle initiatives and path: the clerk reported that LCC continue to hold a £5k budget for works on the area. Noted this area is part of the consultation process and parks update underway. The Police have a cycling initiative programme in place in Kirkham and Wesham
17. Web page: the clerk to circulate to Cllr Cameron, Silverwood and McIver for a suitable date to meet.

18. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting of this council will be on January 8th 2013 following Leisure Committee at 7pm Council Chamber Council offices Moor Street Kirkham.
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